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Hi Everyone, 
 
It has been a while since our last news at the end of the July holidays but this does tend to be the 
quiet time of year on the coast with many people taking the opportunity to visit family and friends 
ƻǾŜǊǎŜŀǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƴƻǊǘƘŜǊƴ ƘŜƳƛǎǇƘŜǊŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ƻǳǊ Ƴŀƴȅ άǎǿŀƭƭƻǿǎέΦ ²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ 
have enjoyed your travels and look forward to seeing you back in Southbroom soon. 
 
L ŀƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǿŀȅ ōŀŎƪ ǿƘŜƴ L ǿŀǎ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎ ŀǎ ǘƘe kids today, they do 
seem to come around very quickly, next week we have yet another mid-term break; we wish all our 
visitors a safe journey and trust you will have some good weather and good times in this very special 
part of the world. 
 

COMMUNITY SPIRIT 
 

There are many things that make Southbroom special 
but to me one thing that stands out is the amazing 
community spirit. On two occasions over the last 
couple of months a group of people have walked the 
beach and/or bush with refuse bags to do a big clean-
up. The first was initiated by Conservancy and in spite 
of a howling cold wind they donned their hats and 
coats to brave the weather to not only ensure others 
can enjoy a nice clean beach but also to remove hooks, 
line and plastic debris which threaten our wildlife. 
Remember to collect a bag on your beach walk; help 
keep our beaches clean and free from hazards. 
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The second clean-up was initiated by CPF.  On 
Thursday 22nd September the SAP reservists held a 
bush clearance starting at the Main beach and 
ending at La Trattoria concentrating on vagrants.  
 
Two spots were identified along the beach and 
cleared out. The SAP Sector Commander 
Comfort.Mlambo would like to extend his thanks to 
Bennie Kruger, Dave Cox (Southbroom resident) 
Gerhard Jacobs (CHUBB SECURITY) and his 
response team from CHUBB SECURITY who joined 
the reservists with the bush clearing. 
 
More bush clearances are planned for the future 
and residents will be notified on the 
CPF Whatsapp group. Comfort and the SAP 
reservists look forward to seeing more residents 
participating in the next bush clearance. 
 

 
 
Thank you to 
all involved for 
helping to 
make 
Southbroom 
clean and safe. 
Keep a look 
out on 
Facebook for 
future clean-
ups if you 
would like to 
join in. 
 
 

 
Thank you to Shona  Aylward of South Coast Herald for a lovely article highlighting this community 
spirit in the 25th August issue ς click the link to read the story. Spectacular Southbroom 
 
The SC Herald also ran a series highlighting the good and the bad first impressions of towns along the 
coast especially entrance areas, some were just plain neglected but Southbroom was the best kept 
and most attractive. The following is a letter from Nicola MacKenzie which SC Herald published a 
week or so later.  

At one of the last annual general meetings of the then Town Board (before amalgamation and in due 
course, absorption into the newly created Hibiscus Coast Municipality when all the towns, villages 
etc., lost their unique identities) Carl Wentzel (chairman and last mayor of Southbroom) proposed the 
idea of erecting an entrance wall.   This would have been around 1993ish.  Everyone thought it a 
splendid idea ς it was to be a community project.   And as it turned out the construction was entirely 

http://southcoastherald.co.za/159625/spectacular-southbroom/
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voluntary with no cost to the town board.   Ian Cochrane donated all the bricks and cement;  Duncan 
Seth did the architectural drawings and Roger Langstaff and his crew built the two walls. Gratis.  A 
small garden was later planted but over the years became a messy jungle.   LIbby Cochrane then 
decided to give it a makeover and to make the garden as maintenance free as possible.  This was 
about 14 years ago.   At the time Len Harvey was involved in some pretty extensive building 
developments and on one of the sites several gigantic boulders had been exposed ς Libby knew they 
would make stunning features, so she asked Len to make it possible.  Using a front end loader, Len did 
just that.   hǇǘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ΨǊƻŎƪΩ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ƻǾŜǊ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǿŜŜƪǎΣ /ŜŘǊƛŎ  Nhlumaya, Libby's right hand 
everything-man and Libby, selected, lifted and carried in Libby's trusty trailer in the region of 25-30 
loads of river rocks.  She then planted the aloes and aƎŀǾŜǎ ƻǊ Ψǎǿŀƴ ƴŜŎƪǎΩ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƳƳƻƴƭȅ 
called ς the three currently in bloom at the entrance really make a striking show.  
So a total community effort ς maybe other communities can be encouraged to do likewise ς the 
IŜǊŀƭŘΩǎ ǇƛŎǘƻǊƛŀƭ ǎŜǊƛŜǎ has certainly highlighted the fact. 
¢ƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ΨōŀŎƪȅŀǊŘǎΩ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ŀǊƎǳƛƴƎ 
it is up to the municipality.  
Thank you Nicola, I am sure many of our residents will be interested to know the background. 
 

 
/I!Lwa!bΩ{ w9thw¢Υ {9t¢9a.9w нлмс  by Brian Thompson 
 
COMMITTEE 
I am pleased to report that we have recruited two new committee members, and welcome Dietmar 
Klein and Libby Cochrane to the committee. Dietmar is a businessman who has been on the CPF 
committee for many years, and Libby is well known for her book Southbroom Remembering 
Yesteryear and has dedicated a lot of her time in maintaining the Southbroom gardens. 
 
MUNICIPAL CHANGES 
The HCM and Ezinqoleni municipalities were merged with effect from 1 August 2016, and the Ray 
Nkonyeni Municipality (RNM) was formed. The new municipality has 71 councillors, of whom 35 are 
proportionally elected, and 36 ward councillors.   RNM will be based at the current municipal 
buildings at 10 Connor Street in Port Shepstone, and the existing HCM bank account is still used by 
RNM.  
Southbroom North falls under Ward 2 and the elected councillor is Dave Watson (DA). Southbroom 
South falls under Ward 7 and the elected councillor is Pat Ntombla(ANC), George Henderson, who 
was our councillor for many years, was elected in Ward 19 (Margate/Uvongo). We thank George for 
all his assistance. 
 
PROPERTY VALUATIONS 
RNM has initiated a project to conduct a general valuation of all properties to update the valuation 
roll with effect from January 2017. We recently held a meeting with eValuations who are undertaking 
the valuation exercise, and we will continue to monitor the process. 
The valuation of residential properties is based on comparable sales that reflect the price that a 
willing and informed buyer and seller would agree. The valuations will be published on the municipal 
website on 17 February 2017 and notices will be sent to all property owners. Property owners have 
the right to object to the new valuation of their properties by 28 April 2017. We will advise 
ratepayers when the valuation roll is published and the process for objections. 
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WATER AND SEWERAGE 
We arrange for water samples to be analysed on a regular basis, and these show high ecoli levels in 
the Umkobi area. We suspect that the Ugu operated sewerage plant in Devizes road is part of the 
problem. The plant equipment is old and in very poor condition and sewerage may be going directly 
into the environment. We have referred this problem to Ugu management and are awaiting a 
response. 
 
BEACHES AND POOLS 
We thank Paul Reynolds for arranging for the storm debris in the tidal pool to be removed and 
burned.  The tidal pool has been cleaned and is looking good again. 
We have requested RNM to urgently repair the damaged roof on the lifesavers building at the main 
beach. 
 
ROADS 
We are pleased that RNM have started to repair potholes on Southbroom roads, and we will monitor 
progress. 
The two cone type speed humps near the tennis club on Captain Smith road have worn down, and 
are no longer effective. These will be been replaced with conventional tarmac speed humps, and we 
thank Colin Mc Kay for his generous donation in this regard. The existing cone speed humps will be 
moved to the southern section of Captain Smith road to slow down speeding traffic (particularly 
trucks) on this road. 
 
ILLEGAL DUMPING 
The committee is concerned about the illegal dumping in our village, and we have included this under 
ǘƘŜ ǇƻǊǘŦƻƭƛƻ ƻŦ άƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ {ƻǳǘƘōǊƻƻƳ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭέΦ ²Ŝ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŀƴȅ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǎŜŜƴ 
to be conducting illegal dumping to the local 
police station, and take photographs of specific 
incidents and forward them to 
services@hcm.gov.za for clearing. 
 
We can all help to keep Southbroom beautiful. 
When you walk, run, cycle or drive around take 
note of any problems and report them to the 
relevant service provider. And keep your eyes 
open for wildlife, thank you to Dawne Murray for 
this lovely photograph of a blue duiker she came 
across on a recent walk. 
 
Roads, street lights, verges, refuse: Ray Nkonyeni Municipality (formerly HCM) services@hcm.gov.za 
  
Water and sewerage:  UGU: info@ugu.gov.za  Leaks - SMS  44751 ς 0800092837/0396885830 
  
Please copy the responsible person on the SRA Committee or   Southbroom.rpa@gmail.com   
All contact committee details on our website www.Southbroom.org.  
 
A reminder that refuse, both recycling and general waste, is collected on Monday mornings. Please 
ONLY put your bags on the verge early on Monday. There is a depot in Outlook road for refuse that 
cannot be put out for collection on Monday. Please do not leave bags on the verge for days, 
monkeys, dogs etc. will have a field day and leave a mess all over the road and verge.  

mailto:services@hcm.gov.za
mailto:services@hcm.gov.za
mailto:info@ugu.gov.za
mailto:Southbroom.rpa@gmail.com
http://www.southbroom.org/
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COMMUNITY POLICING FORUM (CPF) NEWS 
 
Crime is relatively low in Southbroom, however with the holiday season approaching, we normally 
have an increase of criminal elements  looking  out for soft targets.  
 
Residents are advised to please check their security systems and make use of them, and to  please 
report any suspicious behaviour or loiterers on the CPF WhatsApp so that the reservists can 
investigate. ¢Ƙƛǎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƛǎ ǎǘǊƛŎǘƭȅ ŦƻǊ ǎŜŎǳǊƛǘȅ ŀƭŜǊǘǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Řƻ ƴƻǘ άŎƘŀǘέ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƳŀǘǘŜǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
group, all messages go through to the police so please do not confuse them with personal messages. 
  
To join the Community Policing forum WhatsApp group send a WhatApp message or sms 
to 076 152 4479  with your name and address. 
 
Bennie Kruger has informed us the installation of the Vehicle Identification camera's that will be 
installed at both North and South entrances is in the progress of being finalised and should be up and 
running next month.  Thanks to Bennie for all the hard work and time he spends on the maintaining 
and monitoring of the Southbroom cameras. 
 
The CPF would like to welcome a new committee member namely Wade Trotter  who will be 
assisting Bennie Kruger with the cameras. 
 
The Southbroom Ratepayers and CPF offer sincere condolences to CPF Chairman Kinsgley du Plessis 
and his family on the death of his daughter after a long and difficult battle. 

 
CONSERVANCY MATTERS!!  Spring is getting things on the move.  
 
BUSHBUCK TRAIL (BBT) AND SURROUNDS 
Much of the sword fern on the south-western side of Eyles Park has been hand pulled by Alfred and 
his occasional helper Michael. It was stacked in stooks and allowed to dry out. Contained burning in a 
large drum was planned and begun but as it was so time consuming so we took advantage of cool dry 
days to burn the stooks in situ. The invasive Singapore daisy and volunteer saplings of fiddlewood 
that was amongst the long grass has been sprayed.  
Due to the fact that young folk have been taking cars and quad bikes into Eyles Park and using it as a 
race track, a ƴŜǿ άōƻƻƳέ ƎŀǘŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦŜƴŎƛƴƎ ƴŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ǘŜƴƴƛǎ ŎƭǳōƘƻǳǎŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ƎǊŀǎǎ 
is now repaiǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ άŘƻǳƎƘƴǳǘέ ƳŀǊƪǎ left by the vehicles. Only service vehicles will have access to 
the area. Please contact conservancy should you require access for a specific occasion. 
The Wigley Demo garden to the left of the entrance to Eyles Park is sporting a new batch of plants, 
Ǉƭŀƴǘ ƭŀōŜƭǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƳŜ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ǘȅǇŜǎ ƻŦ ƎǊƻǳƴŘŎƻǾŜǊ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ǉƭŀƴǘǎ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ άōŜŘέ.  The Invasive 
plants are being removed and replaced by posters as they were starting to become an unwelcome 
source of seed. 
More sword fern has been pulled up along the area of BBT which should be a grass glade. This is still 
ƛƴ ǎǘƻƻƪǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǿŀƛǘǎ ŀ ǎǳƛǘŀōƭŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ōǳǊƴ ƛǘΦ LŘŜŀƭƭȅ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƘƻƭŜ άƎǊŀǎǎέ ŀǊŜŀ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ōǳǊƴǘ ǘƻ 
maintain the plant diversity. 
3 new bridges are planned for the BBT and work has started on obtaining long poles and planking. 
These are in the preparation phase; removal of nails and painting with a preservative. 
 
The old dump site on Eyles Road has been levelled thanks to RNM (HCM). The first flush of weeds has 
been sprayed and the grass is beginning to come through. The welcome rains of the past 2 weeks 
have helped.  
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PONDO PALMS AT OUTLOOK  
We were lucky to receive 2 Jubaeopsis caffra   (Pondo palm) seedlings as a gift. These were planted in 
[ƛōōȅ /ƻŎƘǊŀƴŜΩǎ garden to the north of the Outlook rock on Wednesday 21st September 2016 to 
celebrate the spring equinox. The weather held although there were a couple of rumbles. Terry and 
Jenny Mitchell entertained the group retelling the story of the Pondo palm and its connections to 
Bushyvales. These very special trees are endemic to the North banks of the Mtentu and Msikaba 
rivers although they can be grown successfully in other parts of the world. Each person received a 
fruit, a miniature coconut, to either plant or eat as they wished. The chances of germination are very 
low, in the order of 1%. 
 
SOUTHBROOM AVENUE TREES 
Southbroom avenue trees are really doing well. Only one has died and will be replaced. 
ThŜ ŎƻǇǇŜǊǎǘŜƳ ŎƻǊƪǿƻƻŘΩs look splendid with their bright new leaves. 
Thanks to all the tree parents who have nurtured their babies. The next few months are very 
important. Please monitor rainfall and water your trees if needed. Also keep the stems clear of grass 
and weeds. 

 
TENNIS CLUB NEWS SEPTEMBER 2016 
On September 10, 2016 Southbroom Tennis Club officially opened the recently resurfaced tennis 
court no. 3. Club members, representatives of the Southbroom Ratepayers Association, Councillor on 
the Exco Mr. Hilton Boylandt and numerous friends came along for some bubbly and boerewors rolls. 
Former club chairman Peddy Bam cut the ribbon and Cllr Hilton Boylandt, SRP representative Richard 
Derman and club member Rolf Gudegast hit the first "official" tennis balls. 
 
A heartfelt "Thank You" to all the club members, friends and local businesses, who contributed so 
generously to make this happen. Resurfacing of courts no. 1 and 2 as well as some necessary club 
house maintenance are on the agenda for the future. 
 
We will keep you informed of upcoming events at the tennis club. Club days are Wednesday and 
Saturday afternoon - please come along and enjoy some sets of tennis and our hospitality! 
 
Tennis Club Committee members:  Luise Mohr (Chair), Johan Vermaak (Vice chair),  
Pippa Bromley-Gans (Secretary), Nicky Momberg (Treasurer), Ron Stirling (Captain) ,  

Phillip Schaeffler. Contact details can be found on the www.southbroom.org website. 

 

BOWLS CLUB NEWS  
The Southbroom Bowling Club held its AGM on September 23, 2016 and, sadly, we must report that 
our much respected past president Hans Wijtman passed away just a few days prior to the meeting.  
He will be sorely missed. 
The new committee is:  Graham Fisher (President), Sean Larkins (Vice-President), Janet Larkins 
(Secretary), Malcolm Milne (Treasurer), Heather Roberts (Competition Secretary), Chris Faber 
(Development Officer), Elize Bester & Wynand Bezuidenhout (Committee Members).   
 
/ƭǳō Řŀȅǎ  ά¢ŀōǎ-ƛƴέ - will be Monday, Wednesday, Friday and Saturday afternoons starting at 14:30, 
except Friday which is 15:30. Unfortunately, if you want to play bowls right now, the green will be 
closed for its annual rehabilitation during October ς re-opening early November ς the exact date 
depending on the rain! 
 

http://www.southbroom.org/
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The club is going really well, with +/-75 members now and a full programme of social and competitive 
bowls; plus social functions and a popular fully-licensed bar.  If you are interested in joining, please 
contact Janet on 082 5570652 or janet@dhsystems.co.za  for more info.   Note that we have three 
fully qualified coaches who will be very happy to teach you the basics, when the green reopens.  
 
 
 

LIBRARY NEWS 

Southbroom Ratepayers and members of Conservancy eventually 
motivated Ray Nkonyeni Muncipality (formally HCM) to try to retain 
the library tree. They have now removed the remaining 
overhanging branches and the logs have been taken away. Let us 
hope the old lady manages to flourish again for a few more years. 
Here are a couple of photos of her in her heyday, the bottom one 
being when the current Police Station was the bank and the Library 
was the post OfficeΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƛƴ [ƛōōȅ /ƻŎƘǊŀƴŜΩǎ 
ōƻƻƪ άwŜƳŜƳōŜǊƛƴƎ ¸ŜǎǘŜǊȅŜŀǊέΦ RNM will also be repairing the 
roof and undertaking some maintenance which was requested by 
the volunteer librarians. 
 
An appeal from all library members for donations towards our 
Christmas hamper raffle would be appreciated.   It is our only 
fundraiser and is always well received and supported.   Donations in 
cash or items suitable for a Christmas hamper can be left at the 
library.   Tickets will probably go on sale in the last week of 
November ς but to be confirmed 

 

SOUTHBROOM RATEPAYERS ASSOCIATON ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
7TH JANUARY 2017 
 
The AGM of the SRA followed as usual by CPF and SPOA (Southbroom property owners Association) 
AGMs will be held later than usual on 7TH JANUARY 2017. It has been decided to move the meeting to 
January not only because our financial year is at the end of December when 2017 subscriptions are 
due but also to give our up-country home-owners a chance to spend some time getting a feel prior to 
the meeting of what has been happening in their absence. We do hope the majority of our 
ratepayers will be in town and able to attend this meeting. 
 
A reminder that it was agreed at the last AGM that subscriptions would be increased to R400 for 
2017, invoices will be going out around the middle of November and remember you need to be paid 
up in order to vote at the AGM. We thank all those who have paid their subscriptions this year, and 
especially for some very generous donations. We are now in a fairly healthy position and can under-
take some of the repairs, maintenance and upgrades which RNM do not consider priorities. If you 
know any homeowners who are not members, please encourage them to join, every bit makes a 
difference. 
 

 

mailto:janet@dhsystems.co.za
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SOUTHBROOM COMMUNITY STREET PARY 

Excitement is building as the 2016 Southbroom Street Party approaches ς a sit-down 3-course meal in 
the street, entertainment and much more. Get your tickets from your host or from Le Plantation as 
from 3 October and join us for an evening you will never forget. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
WHEN:  Sunday 6 November from 6pm till late 
Where:   Ilala Boulevard parking lot under a marquee 
What:             Food, Friends & Fun. 
Note:              Carnival theme  -  bring your own drinks ς everything else will be provided. 

COST  R150 pp. 
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CHARITY EVENTS AND FUNDRAISERS 
 
We get many requests ǘƻ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ ²Ŝ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƛƴǳƴŘŀǘŜ ȅƻǳ 
with every single request for fundraising, we therefore try to restrict it to those that 
are actually happening in Southbroom and organised by members of our community. 
Here is one that should be good fun and a very worthy cause. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


